
 
 

 
 

 December 9, 2024 
 
The Louisiana Department of Education (LDOE) is seeking public comment on its alternate assessment 
participation waiver. Under the requirements of the Every Student Succeeds Act (ESSA), Louisiana 
must limit the total number of students who are assessed statewide on alternate assessments to 1.0% 
of the total number of students in the state who are required to participate in statewide assessments. 
LDOE intends to seek a waiver for the 2024-2025 school year of the federal requirement that would 
limit the number of students in the state who participate in alternate assessments. Click HERE to view 
the full waiver request. 
 
If you wish to provide public comment, please submit your comments to LDOE at 
specialeducation@la.gov by December 13. With your comments, please include your full name, 
organization (if applicable), and contact information.  
 
All comments are subject to public records requests. 
 

Contact Us 
LaDDC News is the electronic newsletter for the LA Developmental Disabilities Council.  If there are 
any questions about the information above, contact the Council by replying to this email, or calling the 
toll free number listed below: 
 
phone: 1-800-450-8108                                                           
email: info@laddc.org  
website: www.laddc.org 
facebook: www.facebook.com/LaDDCouncil                               
twitter: www.twitter.com/LaDDCouncil 

 
Sign up to receive LaDDC Newsletters HERE.  
View all recent LaDDC Newsletters HERE.  
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